Galesville Area Chamber of Commerce

Board of Directors Meeting

January 15, 2014

Directors present:    Brian Furlano, Tammy Paulus, Lindsay Spitzer, Sarah Livermore, Jim Riley, Diane McMahon and Renee Brenengan.
Directors absent: Kim Byom, Kim Gorka, Becky Johnson, Troy White and Mike Happel.
Members Present:  Sharon Spahr (The Craft Barn), John Graf (Graf Media), Butch Halama (WHTL Radio) and Chuck Gauger (Trempealeau County Times).
Meeting was called to order at 7:35 am by President Jim Riley.
Secretary’s Report:  
The reports for November and December were presented. Diane M. made a motion to accept both after a minor change was made to the November minutes. Motion was seconded by Sarah L. and the motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report:  
Diane M. made a motion to accept the November and December reports. Motion was seconded by Tammy P. Discussion followed regarding 3 entries on the P&L YTD Comparison dated December 2013 which will be reviewed at the next meeting. Motion to accept both Treasurer’s  reports was passed. 

Committee Reports:
Agri-Business:  
Diane M. offered a suggestion that fewer ads be run for the 2014 Farmers’ Market season. Perhaps monthly rather than weekly.
Economic Revitalization & Development:  
No report. 
Historic Preservation, Beautification & Design:

No report.
Organization & Membership:  
Jim R. called for nominations for officers for 2014. The following names were presented: Lindsay Spitzer (treasurer), Sarah Livermore (secretary), Diane McMahon (Vice President) and Jim Riley (President). Renee B. made a motion that a unanimous ballot be cast which was seconded by Tammy P. The motion carried and the slate of names listed above will be the officers of the Board of Directors in 2014.
Renee B. reported that so far she has received 31 chamber memberships for 2014 (27 business, 2 nonprofit and 2 individual). She plans to send out the second mailing at the end of the month. The deadline for renewal is March 1, 2014 in order for a business to be included in our upcoming Directory.

President Jim R. appointed Sharon Spahr to a 3-year term on the Board of Directors, which she graciously accepted.  

Promotion & Tourism: 
A little more discussion ensued around our “Did You Know Campaign?” One suggestion is for the Chamber to have a booth at Apple Affair featuring our theme of Live, Work & Play in Galesville. Sarah L. reported that Traci Stoner has shown interest in helping to coordinate a Flea Market and/or Sidewalk Sale Day during our May 10, 2014 City-Wide Rummage Sale. 
Website:  
No report.
Other Business:
A. Our Light Up Galesville involvement was reopened. Diane M. made a motion to contribute $20 towards the purchase of the tree which was decorated by Renee B. A portion of the money goes to the Boy Scouts. This was seconded by Tammy P. and the motion passed.
New Business:

B. Brenda Gauchel-Sill, Instrumental Music Teacher at G-E-T High School made a short media presentation about the upcoming Dallas Brass event on January 24, 2014. This group came 4 years ago and the cost to bring them back is $8500. A grant has been received, but this time it is only half as much ($1,190). Ms. Gauchel is requesting a sponsorship to help defray the cost of the clinical educational program being offered by Dallas Brass for our high school and middle school students. On Friday night, the group will also put on a concert for the public. Tammy P. made a motion to donate $200 which was seconded by Jim R. The motion carried.

C. A letter was received from the 2014 G-E-T Post-Prom Committee requesting donations for the party which will be held on April 26, 2014 at the Centerville Curling Club. Tammy P. made a motion to provide $200 which was seconded by Diane M. Motion carried.
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 5, 2014 at 7:30am at the Library Community Room. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 a.m. 

Submitted by
Sarah Livermore
Secretary
